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Dear Parent/Guardian,
Welcome back to the new school year to all our parents and children, old and new. We look forward to working together with you throughout the coming year.   
New Staff
We wish to welcome the following new staff members to our school this year:

Mrs Armstrong: Job share SET teacher
SNA Reach Centre: Lorraine Moran (maternity cover)
Dates for Sacraments 
Confirmation for 6th class will take place on Tuesday 6th February 2024. No time or location yet. Further details to follow.
First Holy Communion for 2nd class date yet to be confirmed.
Punctuality / Before and After School Supervision
School starts at 9.10 a.m. every morning. Children arriving after 9.10 a.m. are late. School finishes at 1.50p.m. for Junior and Senior infants. All other classes from 1st to 6th ffinish at 2.50 p.m. 
Children are permitted to stand on their designated footprints from 9am and the bell will ring at 9.10.

Children who arrive on the school premises before 9 a.m.are not supervised by school staff and remain the responsibility of their parents. This is in accordance with our School Insurance policy with Allianz insurance which states the following;

 “The school will open to receive pupils at 9.10 am. No responsibility is accepted for pupils arriving before this time. Classes end each day at 1.50pm for Junior and Senior Infants and 2.50pm for all other classes. Parents who wish to have their children escorted home should make their own arrangements to have them met at the school gate no later than 1.50 pm for Infants and 2.50pm for all other classes as the school cannot accept responsibility for looking after children after that time”.   Allianz Insurance    

 I would request that children make their way promptly to the gate or to their car upon dismissal as no congregating at the school gate is permitted after dismissal. 
Early Leavers / Late Arrivals
In the interests of safety, children who are leaving school early will not be allowed out of the school building unaccompanied. The person collecting the child will be required to fill in the “Sign Out” book at the office.
Parental Permission Form Please fill in and return this form as soon as possible
Absences

If your child is unwell or misses school for any reason please inform the school by completing the Pupil Absence Note. (see attached note) This is a legal requirement under the Education Welfare Act 2000.
Communication
Positive parent/teacher communication plays an important role in your child’s education. Under the current guidelines, parents may not arrive at the school unless by prior appointment. 
There will be parent/teacher meetings and IEP meetings in October (date to be confirmed)
The school communicates messages to parents by text and monthly newsletter and via the school blog  (at milltownpassns.com)
Please ensure that the school secretary has the correct mobile number of the contact person for all school messages and emergency contact name and number. If you are concerned about any issue pertaining to your child’s development, make an appointment to speak directly to your child’s teacher. All staff members are committed to promoting good positive relationships with parents and working together with them as true partners in education. As you can imagine the school is a busy place. Unfortunately, we cannot answer the telephone and respond to messages immediately. If you wish to speak with the Principal or a teacher please phone the secretary to arrange a mutually suitable call back time.
Art/ Photocopying Money
This money is now due please, €30 per child with a cap of €75 per family. Please ensure that all monies sent to the school are in an envelope clearly labelled with your child’s name, class and purpose of money. No change is given.
Healthy Lunch Policy and rubbish disposal
We encourage all children to bring healthy lunches to school. We will be asking all children to bring home all items of packaging and leftover food from lunches to dispose of at home. Reminder, no glass is permitted.
G.A.A. Coaching   G.A.A. coaching will resume soon. We are awaiting confirmation of our allocated day and will inform you in due course.

Swimming
Swimming for 2nd-6th class commences Wednesday 6th September for 7 weeks. Details have been sent out in a separate letter.

Cross Country

The Annual Schools Cross Country Competition for 2nd – 6th class takes place on Wednesday 27th September. Further details to follow.
Yours sincerely    

 ________________________________    
Pauline O’Hara, Principal
